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WASHINGTON OZAUKEE Kirsten Johnson, MPH, CPH, CHES
U PUBLIC HEALTH DEPARTMENT Director/Health Officer

Washington Ozaukee Public Health Department

January 3, 2020
To: Washington & Ozaukee Town, Village, City Clerks & Event Organizers
From: Washington Ozaukee Public Health Department

Subject: Changes to Temporary and Mobile Food Unit Licensing

This letter s to inform you of recent changes to the food licensing program. The Department of Agriculture Trade and
Consumer Protection (DATCP) has determined all licensing for temporary food events and mobile food units will be
returned to local health departments effective January 1, 2020. Al licenses currently issued by DATCP are valid until
June 30, 2020.

Who does this affect?

These changes impact all vendors who serve meals at any event (fairs, farmers markets, festivals, concerts in the park,
etc.). Many vendors may already obtain their license from the Washington Ozaukee Public Health Department. Any
vendor that currently has a license from DATCP, and a business address in Washington or Ozaukee County, will be
transferred to our Department. These changes also apply to Mobile Food Units.

Vendors who sell non-meal items (frozen meats, popcorn, desserts) will continue to be licensed by DATCP. Our
department retains the right to inspect these vendors.

Will the Washington Ozaukee Public Health Department honor any other licenses?

Yes. As part of the licensing shift, The Washington Ozaukee Public Health Department will now be accepting valid food
licenses from all other jurisdictions throughout the state. For example, if a vendor has a valid license from the City of
Milwaukee, we will accept the license.

Please note, there are no changes to food licensing in regards to exempt non-profit organizations.
Are there additional fees?
Out-of- county vendors will be charged a $50 inspection fee, annually.

If you receive licensing questions from food vendors, please have them contact the Washington Ozaukee Public Health
Department. If you have any questions in regarding these changes, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thank you,

Chris Berg, RS
Environmental Health Supervisor
Chris.Berg@washozwi.gov

Washington County Office « 333 E Washington St, Ste « 1100 West Bend, WI 53095 » 262-335-4462
O7aukee County Office « 121 W. Main St. Room #246 « Port Washington, WI 53074 « 626-284-8170




